

มหาวิทยาลัยสงขลานครินทร์
คณะเภสัชศาสตร์
วันที่ 14/7
M.J. ส.8. 2553
หน้า 1-๑

ที่ ศร. 0521.1.07/ว.1268

1 มิถุนายน 2553

เรื่อง ขอลើนกำหนดการประชุมสัมมนาวิชาการนานาชาติ U.S.-THAI Pharmacy Consortium 2010 และหารือ
กำหนดการประชุมฯ ครั้งใหม่

เรียน ศ.ดร.นิตยาภรณ์ เกษไชยกุล มหวิทยาลัยสงขลานครินทร์

สิ่งที่ส่งมาด้วย 1. รายงานการประชุม เมื่อวันที่ 24 พฤษภาคม 2553

ตามที่ คณะเภสัชศาสตร์ มหาวิทยาลัยสงขลานครินทร์ ร่วมกับศูนย์ประสานงานการศึกษาเภสัชศาสตร์แห่งประเทศไทย (ศ.ศ.ภ.ท.) และคณะเภสัชศาสตร์ในประเทศสหรัฐอเมริกา กำหนดจัดการประชุมสัมมนาวิชาการนานาชาติ U.S.-THAI Pharmacy Consortium 2010 ระหว่างวันที่ 23 - 25 มิถุนายน 2553 ณ โรงแรมเวรา ภูเก็ต รีสอร์ท แอนด์ สปา จังหวัดภูเก็ต นั้น แต่เนื่องจากสถานการณ์ความไม่สงบของประเทศไทย ที่ประชุม ศ.ศ.ภ.ท. มีมติขอให้เลื่อนกำหนดการประชุมวิชาการ ออกไปก่อน และเมื่อวันที่ 24 พฤษภาคม 2553 ที่ประชุม US-Thai Consortium Meeting ร่วมกับคณบดีแต่ละสถาบันในสหรัฐอเมริกา มีการหารือประเด็นที่จะต้องตัดสินใจร่วมกันว่าจะต้องดำเนินการอย่างไรต่อไป เช่น เลื่อนกำหนดการออกไปอีก 1 ปี, ดำเนินการประชุมวิชาการ ผ่านระบบ Video หรือเดินทางไปประชุมที่ประเทศสหรัฐอเมริกา แทน ทั้งนี้ หากมีความคืบหน้าและรับทราบข้อสรุปจากที่ประชุม ศ.ศ.ภ.ท. ร่วมกับคณบดีแต่ละสถาบันในประเทศสหรัฐอเมริกาแล้วจะดำเนินการแจ้งให้ทราบอีกครั้งหนึ่ง

จึงเรียนมาเพื่อโปรดทราบและขอความอนุเคราะห์ประชาสัมพันธ์ให้บุคลากรในสังกัดได้ทราบโดยทั่วกัน
ขอขอบคุณอย่างสูงมา ณ โอกาสนี้

รับ ผ.ดร. นิตยาภรณ์ เกษไชยกุล
- ผ.ดร. นิตยาภรณ์ เกษไชยกุล

ขอแสดงความนับถือ

ผ.ดร. นิตยาภรณ์ เกษไชยกุล

(ผู้ช่วยศาสตราจารย์ ดร. สิริวิศม์ ปิ่นสุวรรณ)

คณบดีคณะเภสัชศาสตร์ มหาวิทยาลัยสงขลานครินทร์

ประธานสหพันธ์

11/6/53

Minutes
Corrected and Revised

Attending via Skype: C. Kraus (U Wisc), S. Maphanta (Naresuan), E. Moreton (U MD), M. Ryan (U KY), B. Sorofman (U Iowa), R. Yokel (U KY)

1. New agenda items
 - #6 added
2. Update on thoughts about next date for Conference. Several points were made about the conference:
 - The first is we need to decide who makes the decisions on this and how the decision will be made. We will use email to work this out, including the issues below – when, where, and the medium for the meeting (live or virtual).
 - If the postponement is rescheduled for fall or winter, what are the optimal dates? Initially the group thought travel from November 21, 2010 through 1 January, 2011 would not be seen as positive due to holidays (US Thanksgiving, Christmas, Hanukkah.) and end of semester events / final exams.
 - Caution was urged on rescheduling. One reason was to give enough time to book reasonable cost flights (and there is some concern about costs of flights in January and February which are actually about 40% cheaper than my June tickets were if booked today). Another reason was to schedule enough in advance for USA faculty to feel comfortable that the turmoil has subsided and will not return.
 - A question was asked whether we could postpone for a full year. There was some concern that this might weaken the consortium linkages.
 - A question was raised as to whether the conference could be moved to the USA.
 - Finally, a solution that had very strong initial support was to try to have a 'virtual' conference. Using video technology, the suggestion was to see if we could have an abbreviated meeting using multiple locations in the USA and Thailand. This is something we need to consider. This could be a meeting of Thai and USA Deans to discuss Consortium business including important issues that would have been addressed in June and the preparation for the next face to face meeting.
3. Review of reaction to Conference postponement
 - Reactions to the postponement varied. Some schools were considering sending representatives and some would not. Some US faculty lost funds due to restrictions on air fare. Overall, the response was affirmative to postpone the meeting. One member offered that there were two factors that were leading to the potential for reduced US participation: the economy at many Universities and the political events in Thailand. It is hoped both factors will be better in the near future.
4. Brief discussion of reestablishing agenda for conference
 - No discussion at this time.
5. Discussion of consortia report.
 - Sorofman will pull together what is current available on the consortia report and then create an 'outline' for the steering committee to see.
 - To clarify a timeline: The report will be drafted shared with all consortia schools for accuracy and updating prior to any open meeting discussion of the report.